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SPECIFIC COMMENTS TO AUTHORS

I find the subject of the article very interesting for it is a very common clinical scenario
encountered by physicians all over the world during COVID-19 pandemic. I also agree
with the conclusion of the authors that emergency surgery shouldn’t be delayed in cases
of suspected COVID-19 infections and patients should be treated as positive until
proven otherwise. However, I am missing some more clinical date on the reported
patient to justify the conclusion that this was indeed the case where the surgery could
not be delayed until the results of the COVID-19 test from the ER were available. For
neither the scarce clinical examination report (»severe RLQ pain and tenderness«; no
fever, local guarding or other sings of peritonitis...) nor the CT scan result (»A 11-mm
dilatation of the appendix«; no signs of peritoneal fluid or inflammation...) let us draw
the conclusion that immediate surgery was really necessary. The results of
histopathological analysis of the removed appendix with confirmation of the clinical
diagnosis and the description of the severity of the inflammation would also be of
interest to round up the whole case. In the discussion section (lines 132, 133) I find the
statement not to perform the surgery if it would prolong the hospital stay somehow
unclear and not correctly reflecting the guidance in the references. To my opinion urgent
surgery is either indicated (necessary) or unnecessary. Any surgery that prolongs

hospital stay in comparison with conservative treatment is clearly unnecessary...



